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About African American History Month 

The Library of Congress, National Archives and 

Records Administration, National Endowment for 

the Humanities, National Gallery of Art, National 

Park Service, Smithsonian Institution and United 

States Holocaust Memorial Museum join in paying 

tribute to the generations of African Americans who 

struggled with adversity to achieve full citizenship 

in American society. 

As a Harvard-trained historian, Carter G. Woodson, like W. E. B. Du Bois before him, 

believed that truth could not be denied and that reason would prevail over prejudice. His 

hopes to raise awareness of African American’s contributions to civilization was realized 

when he and the organization he founded, the Association for the Study of Negro Life and 

History (ASNLH), conceived and announced Negro History Week in 1925. The event was 

first celebrated during a week in February 1926 that encompassed the birthdays of both 

Abraham Lincoln and Frederick Douglass. The response was overwhelming: Black history 

clubs sprang up; teachers demanded materials to instruct their pupils; and progressive 

whites, not simply white scholars and philanthropists, stepped forward to endorse the effort. 

 

 
 


